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I believe that positive energy is present in Chinook’s 
Edge whenever people from our school communities 
gather, and this fall there has been a renewed sense 
of gratitude for our time together in school each day. 
We know the holiday season ignites an even greater 
sense of compassion and goodwill in our schools, as 
students and staff answer the call to be good global 
citizens. They are sharing our caring culture by 
ensuring the shelves are well stocked at area Food 
Banks, filling hundreds of shoeboxes for Operation 
Christmas Child, performing seasonal concerts at 
seniors’ homes, and gathering warm mittens for 
those less fortunate.

A message from Superintendent Kurt Sacher 

These teachers and staff at Westglen School, as in 
schools throughout Chinook’s Edge, have been 
engaged in high leverage strategies to support 
student progress during the division’s Professional 
Learning Days.

Focussed efforts on Professional Learning Days 
have improved student achievement results, and 
support for those having difficulty, so that high 
school graduation is a reality for everyone! Read 
more at this link.

Our students model what great citizenship truly 
means. In Chinook’s Edge, we believe citizenship 
involves the character of an individual and their 
respect for the greater societal good. At a time 
when lessons in the importance of being a good 
neighbour, a helpful friend and a respectful citizen 
are needed, we applaud our students and staff for 
the plentiful examples of their kindness. 

Thank you to everyone who nurtures this 
generosity of spirit all year long in Chinook’s 
Edge!

Welcome to Kindergarten!
Beginning in January, Chinook’s Edge will be accepting Kindergarten registrations for the 2023-2024 school 
year. Children must turn five years old by December 31, 2023 to begin attending Kindergarten in the fall of 
2023. Online registration will begin on January 9, 2023. Please visit our website for Kindergarten 
information, including the Chinook’s Edge schools that offer Pre-Kindergarten programming!

Responding to the rise of respiratory viruses

The chief medical officer of health, Dr. Mark Joffe, 
has issued a statement about the increase of 
respiratory viruses in Alberta. As always, Chinook’s 
Edge takes its lead in these matters from the 
officials at Alberta Health Services, and share their 
priority to keep our school communities safe. The 
government’s full statement can be read at this 
link.

We appreciate your attention to the preventative 
measures Dr. Joffe outlines. Our efforts together 
make a huge impact in our safe and caring 
schools!
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